HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER
FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

August 10th, 2018
10:00 AM

Members present: Lee Culver, Brian Power, Ralph Smith, & Angie Chilaka 
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director) 
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM by Lee Culver.
2. Brian Power made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the June 8th, 2018 meeting. The motion was seconded by Angie Chilaka and unanimously approved. 
3. Ralph Smith gave the report from the Council on Aging:
A. There is a new Outreach Coordinator starting Monday.
B. The Computer training for the COA has been going well. They have started a new system called ‘My COA’ that keeps track of programs and attendance at said programs. 
C. The COA has a new transportation policy, and they’re working with both Harwich Fire and Family Pantry for outreach for their clients. 
Lee Culver gave the report from Recreation: 
A. Mr. Culver reported that this has been one of the busiest seasons at the Harwich beaches. The numbers for Beach Sticker sales have gone up and the beaches have been safe with no major concerns. 
B. The Recreation Summer Camp program has been going great. Ms. Carey mentioned that she thought the new Director of the camp is doing an outstanding job and is keeping the camp very organized. 
4. Old Business

A. Wireless Connection: Foster has sent a letter to Lee Culver that he has been working on and making changes to the building’s wireless connection. The wireless connection should be working much better from this point forward. 
B. Community Center Fees: The Facilities Committee is looking into the membership options for the Center’s Weight Room, and will also be discussing a possible family plan option. They will also be looking at room rental fees, the length of time a group uses a room, and any subgroups that are under that group. 
i. The Community Center Director will report back with more information about this at the next meeting, and will also bring up looking into the private groups that are using the building and renters who are making a profit with their group. 
C. Gym Floor: There are three small bubbles in the recently refinished gym floor. The company that did the refinishing project has been by to examine them and will be able to fix the floor in September. 
D. Window/Building Repairs: The new window has been installed in Room 4 (after the previous window had been blown out during the wind storm), and the siding for the Community Center has all gone back up on the building. 
5. New Business
A. The Cranberry Festival will be held on Sept 14th, 15th & 16th, 2018. The Community Center will be needing additional custodial coverage for the event. 

i. Ms. Carey has reached out to all of the individuals who have reservations booked for those days to inform them that parking will be a challenge during the festival. The Director also noted that she will be unavailable that weekend for the festival. 
B. Ms. Carey will send out a letter to every department who has storage in the Community Center basement, informing them that the Center will be doing a massive cleanout prior to construction in the basement. 

C. Ms. Carey brought up the current policies and procedures that she is working on. She will continue to update and put together a policy book, and will present it to the Facilities Committee when it is finished.  
6. Director’s Update

A. Weight Room: Ms. Carey discussed the new treadmills that have been added to the Center’s Weight Room. She also mentioned all of the items purchased to keep the Weight Room clean, such as the weight room tree and the ball stacker.  
B. Community Yard Sale: The Yard Sale was a great success and the Center made over $700.  
C. Requests: There have been no new requests for further space.  
D. Job Positions: Ms. Carey reported that the Center will be advertising for the upcoming weight room position, as well as for Sunday Weight Room attendants. 
7. Other
A. The Committee discussed the possibility of the Community Center being open on Sunday and some concerns they had about the decision regarding staffing for the weight room and for the building in general 
B. Ms. Carey reported that she got recertified in procurement. She forwarded that letter to the Town Administrator. 
8. The next meeting will be on September 14th, 2018 at 10AM.
9. The meeting adjourned at 10:44AM. 
